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In this issue of 
ROUNDS, we have the 
opportunity to review 
the recent celebration 
of the 100th year 
anniversary of HFH.  
Alumni from past and 
present generations 
spent the weekend of 
Oct 9th  reliving past 
memories of theirs and 
colleagues personal achievements during 
their time at HFH. It also was an opportunity 
to rekindle old friendships and make new 
acquaintances in the family of HFH.

The weekend started out with a welcome 
reception at the Detroit Historical Museum on 
Thursday evening. The location was timely 
as they currently have a special exhibit on 
the 100th year anniversary of HFH. This 
allowed alumni to trace the history of its 
ground breaking successes, distinguished 
alumni, and contributions both medically and 
economically to the Detroit area. If you have 
not yet viewed this exhibit and live locally, 
you may wish to do so.

On Friday the Medical Association presented 
an educational conference on a century of 
innovations and advancements pioneered 
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CELEBRATING 100 YEARS OF EXCELLENCE

Henry Ford Health System hit triple digits 
this year, celebrating its 100th birthday. 
The Baldrige award-winning Henry Ford 
Health System started with automotive 
icon Henry Ford, who opened the 48-
bed Henry Ford 
Hospital in 1915. 
We’ve marked 
the centennial 
throughout the 
system this year 
with a number of 
celebrations for 
our physicians 
and staff, 
culminating 
with the Jubilee 
Reunion and 
Gala held this 
past October. 
Almost eight-
hundred current physicians and alumni 
gathered in Detroit for the 3 day event. 
For those of you who weren’t able to 
make the trip we wanted to share some 
of the event highlights, and for those in 
attendance this issue of ROUNDS will 
likely remind you of how much you 
learned and how much you enjoyed 
reconnecting with old friends and 
colleagues. 

One of the highlights of the Reunion 
was the chance to visit the Detroit 
Historical Museum, which marked 
our anniversary with a special exhibit 
exploring the system’s 10 decades of 
history. Besides tracking the growth 
of the system the exhibit also notes 
some clinical milestones, including the 

hospital’s distinction of “being the first 
in the country to use purified heparin 
to treat blood clots, and one of only a 
few U.S. hospitals chosen as a national 
test location for the first clinical trials 

involving penicillin” 
according to the 
museum. A few more 
accomplishments of 
note are included 
below, and on the 
following pages 
you’ll have the 
chance to see photos 
from the exhibit and 
opening reception 
held at the DHM.

Wright Lassiter III and his wife Cathy 
attended their first Jubilee Reunion and 
Gala held since Lassiter became the 
President of HFHS in December 2014
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HENRY FORD HEALTH SYSTEM’S FIRST 100 YEARS
A trip through time

1910’s – The first patient with a documented medical record at 
Henry Ford Hospital was seen on July 13, 1915.

1920’s - The Henry Ford Hospital School of Nursing and 
Hygiene opened in 1925. Students accepted into the tuition-
free school lived free-of-charge at the Clara Ford Nurses 
Home.

1930’s - In 1939 Surgeon-in-Chief Dr. Roy McClure developed 
the innovative practice of adding iodine to kitchen salt in 
order to prevent the development of thyroid-related goiters.

1940’s - Dr. Conrad Lam and then-resident Dr. Edward Quinn 
administered penicillin to 40 patients at Henry Ford Hospital 
as part of the national clinical trial to find a new drug to 
treat infections.

1950’s - Dr. James T. Barron partnered with the medical and 
engineering staff of the Chrysler Corporation in the design of 
the Barron Food Pump, which led to a reduction of patient 
deaths due to ulcerative colitis.

1960’s - Dr. Boy Frame of Internal Medicine started the Bone 
& Mineral Disorders Clinic. His research team became 
internationally known for identifying osteoporosis and its 
treatment.

1970’s - The seven-story Benson Ford Education & Research 
Center was built so physician-researchers could work closely 
with laboratory research scientists. The building opened in 
1977 with a dedication by President Gerald Ford.

1980’s - Drs. Fred Whitehouse and Dorothy Kahkonen were 
the second in the country to administer human insulin to a 
patient with diabetes.

1990’s - The first successful transplant of the Acorn CorCap 
Cardiac Support Device was conducted at Henry Ford 
Hospital by cardiothoracic surgeon Dr. Robert Brewer.

2000’s - Cancer surgeon, Dr. S. David Nathanson, pioneered 
the use of sentinel node biopsy to detect the spread of breast 
cancer to the lymph nodes.

2010’s - Henry Ford Hospital/Henry Ford Health System 
becomes the only organization in the U.S. to win all five 
major health care quality awards: Foster G. McGaw Prize 
(2004); Joint Commission Ernest Amory Codman Award 
(2006); American Hospital Association’s McKesson Quest for 
Quality Prize (2010); Joint Commission’s John M. Eisenberg 
Award (2011); Malcolm Baldrige Award in 2011.

The Jubilee began with an opening 
reception at the Detroit Historical Museum 
where guests had the opportunity to tour 
the special exhibit, “Henry Ford Health 
System: 100 Years Measured in Life,” 
in addition to the museum’s permanent 
collection. 

The Allesee Gallery of Culture at the DHM allows 
visitors to explore the people and places that are 
“distinctly Detroit” - and was a perfect place for 
friends, and colleagues like Barbara Tilley, Ph.D. 
and Howard Duncan, M.D. to begin the weekend’s 
festivities.
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CEO Nancy Schlichting was in attendance, accompanying alumni and guests 
on tours of the HFHS special exhibit. During her tenure Ms. Schlichting has 
built an impressive legacy; she is credited with improving operations and 
market reach, helping Henry Ford win the 2011 Malcolm Baldridge National 
Quality Award, and opened the Henry Ford West Bloomfield Hospital in 2009.

When Ronald Strickler, M.D., Gregory Goyert, M.D., and Adnan 
Munkarah, M.D. left for the reception they probalby didn’t realize 
they had spent the day working inside a historical landmark - less 
than two years ago Henry Ford Hospital was added to the National 
Register of Historic Places.
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SYSTEM WIDE CME EVENT HELD DURING JUBILEE:
A Century of Innovations and Avancements in Care

In addition to catching up with old friends and colleagues, attendees at the Jubilee had 
the chance to participate in system wide CME entitled “A Century of Innovations and 
Advancements in Care” along with a number of individual Department & Specialty 
CMEs offered the following day.



5

DEPARTMENT AND SPECIALTY CME PRESENTATIONS

GYNECOLOGIC CANCER SURGERY AT HFHS
presenter

Thomas E. Buekers, MD
Division Head, Gynecologic Oncology

RADIATION ONCOLOGY: INTEGRATING “HIGH TECH” WITH “HIGH TOUCH”
presenter

Benjamin Movsas, MD
Chairman, Dept. of Radiation Oncology
Herndon Chair in Oncology Research

THORACIC SURGERY: HENRY FORD APPROACH
presenter

Zane Hammoud, MD
Chief of General Thoracic Surgery

MILESTONES IN ROBOTIC KIDNEY SURGERY AT HFH
presenter

Craig Rogers MD, FACS
Director of Renal Surgery

Director of Urologic Oncology

THE ROLE OF ROBOTIC SURGERY IN UROLOGY: PAST, PRESENT, AND FUTURE
presenter

Mani Menon, MD
The Raj and Padma Vattikuti Chair in Oncology

Director, Vattikuti Urology Institute

THERAPEUTIC ENDOSCOPY: FANTASTIC VOYAGE NOW A REALITY
presenter

Robert Luis Pompa, MD
Gastroenterology

BUILDING A WORLD CLASS CANCER CENTER AT HENRY FORD: CANCER SURGERY
presenter

Steven N. Kalkanis, MD

If you weren’t able to attend the CMEs you can view and download the presentation slides 
and videos at henryfordhealthsystem.com/alumnirelations
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2015 HFMG JUBILEE GALA

The weekend concluded with a gala celebration on Saturday evening. The MGM Grand 
Detroit provided a beautiful venue for friends and colleagues to reconnect, and included 
award presentations for Distinguished Alumni, Distinguished Career, the Fred W. 
Whitehouse Award, and many others. A full list of the honorees is below:

HENRY FORD MEDICAL GROUP

Fred W. Whitehouse Distinguished Career Award
Stanton B. Elias, M.D.

Special Recognition Award
James M. Connelly

HENRY FORD MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

Distinguished Alumni Award
Fred W. Whitehouse, M.D.

Distinguished Career Award
Robert A. Chapman, M.D.

Stanton B. Elias, M.D.
Gregory D. Krol, M.D.

Lawrence C. Mitchell, M.D.
Mark L. Rosenblum, M.D.
Richard E. Smith, M.D.
Gary B. Talpos, M.D.
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Dr. John Popovich, Dr. 
William Conway, and Dr. 
Donald Ditmars spent 
time enjoying the company 
of Dr. Donald Schwing, 
who came to Henry Ford 
in 1948 for his internship 
and residency. It was a 
pleasure to welcome Dr. 
Schwing as the oldest 
alumnus who attended the 
Jubilee Reunion and 100th 
Anniversary Gala.


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Congratulations to all of the 2015 award recipients!



HENRY FORD HEALTH SYSTEM LAUNCHES
ALUMNI PROGRAM

The Development Office, in 
collaboration with the Henry Ford 
Medical Group, launched a new 
Alumni Relations program this 
September, the latest effort in a 
long tradition of excellence in 
physician education. At the core of 
that education are the significant 
relationships developed between 
department chairs, staff, residents, 
and fellows. Relationships that will 
be continued and strengthened 
through increased connection, 
communication, and engagement 
initiatives for alumni at the 
department and Henry Ford Medical 
Group level, and between alumni 
physicians for networking, referrals 
and professional growth. 

Clark Dawood, a Detroit area native 
joined HFHS in September to lead 
the Alumni Relations program. Clark 
is coming home to the Detroit area 
from California and has many years 
of experience working in Higher 
Education and Non Profit Board 
Management. In his most recent role 
as an Associate Dean at Stanford he 
oversaw a large staff, a number of 
outreach and engagement programs, 
and acted as liaison to many 
University departments.

“I’ve been asked a lot in the last 
month ‘What is Alumni Relations?’ 
and almost always my answer is 
‘What do you want it to be?’, because 
what I’ve found is that efforts to 
connect with alumni happen now, 
and in some places they happen 
really well, but every Doctor, 
Department Chair, and alum of the 
Resident program I’ve talked to so far 
has a wish list, something they want 
to see done better. Right now that’s 
my focus. To find those common 
needs across the system, create better 

systems to support, communicate, 
connect, and engage people in new, 
but equally valuable, relationships 
with HFHS both as alumni and 
professionals.

“I’d invite alumni to connect 
with us by updating their contact 

information, reminding others to do 
the same, and to visit www.henryford.
com/alumnirelations to learn more 
about upcoming events, sponsored 
outings, and professional development 
opportunities.”
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Clark Dawood, the new 
Manager for Alumni 
Relations can be contacted 
at 313-876-9871 or at 
cdawood1@hfhs.org and 
welcomes your comments 
and suggestions!

For more information, contact Alumni Relations at
http://www.henryford.com/alumnirelations



HFHS JOINS GLOBAL ‘GIVING TUESDAY’ MOVEMENT

Henry Ford Health System’s (HFHS) 
Office of Philanthropy invited the 
HFHS community to be a part of 
the Giving Tuesday movement for 
the first time this year, engaging 
employees, physicians, and the and 
Metro Detroit area for one common 
purpose: to celebrate generosity and 
to give.

Now in its fourth year, 
#GivingTuesday is a global day of 
giving fueled by the power of social 
media and collaboration. Created in 
2012 by the 92nd Street Y - a cultural 
center in New York City built around 
the values of service and giving 
back - and observed on the Tuesday 
after Thanksgiving, following the 

widely known shopping events 
“Black Friday” and “Cyber Monday”. 
#GivingTuesday has come to be 
seen as a “kick off” to the charitable 
season, when many focus on holiday 
and end-of-year giving. Giving 
Tuesday harnesses the potential of 
social media and the generosity of 
people around the world to bring 
about meaningful change in their 
communities; providing a platform 
to encourage the donation of time, 
resources and talents to address local 
challenges. It also brings together 
the collective power of a unique 
blend of partners— nonprofits, 
civic organizations, businesses and 
corporations, as well as families 
and individuals—to encourage and 
amplify small acts of kindness.

Last year 30,000 organizations 
-  nonprofits, civic organizations, 
businesses and corporations, as well 
as families and individuals - in 68 
countries came together to celebrate 
the day. In this inaugural year HFHS 
participated by supporting three 

of the System’s community health 
initiatives: SandCastles Grief Support 
for Children and Families, School-Based 
& Community Program fund. In the 
week leading up to #GivingTuesday 
the Development Office shared videos, 
patient stories, and information about 
the positive impact these programs 
have in the Detroit area. On December 
1st employees and community partners 
took to social media sharing posts, 
tweets and videos illustrating the hope, 
kindness, and healing at the heart of the 
System’s mission. Throughout the day 
the more people shared our story, the 
more acts of generosity were inspired, 
which resulted in over $25,000 being 
raised to expand and enhance the work 
being done by SandCastles, SBCHP, 
and Game on Cancer. #GivingTuesday 
served as a powerful reminder that 
together we can make a difference in 
the world each and every day. For more 
information or to learn more about 
how you can get still be involved in 
supporting these efforts please visit 
www.HFGivingDay.com.
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SEE NEXT PAGE to find out more about the programs supported during HFGivingDay. 



SandCastles
SandCastles Grief Support Program, established in 1997 by Henry Ford 
Hospice, focuses on the belief that every child and teen deserves the 
opportunity to grieve in a supportive, nurturing environment.  
Grieving youth ages 3 to 18 are offered a safe place where they can 
interact with peers who have experienced similar losses, learn life-long 
coping skills, and most importantly begin a healthy healing process. 
Participants learn how to identify and express their feelings and in doing 
so, empower one another. Peer support groups help children and teens 
understand that they are not alone in their grief. Visit their website 
(www.aboutsandcastles.org)  and like them on Facebook  
www.facebook.com/HenryFordSandCastles/ 

School & Community Based Health Program
The Henry Ford Health System School-Based and Community health 
program services are aimed at achieving the best possible physical, 
intellectual, and emotional status of children and adolescents by 
providing services that are high quality, accessible, and acceptable to 
youth. Our Mobile Medical Units, affectionately known as the Hank 
and Clara buses, provide primary care, preventive care, comprehensive 
health assessments, asthma, vision and hearing screenings, medication, 
immunization, treatment of acute illness, co-management of chronic 
illness, health education and mental health care. The goal of the School-
Based and Community Health Program is to meet the students and 
families where they are and to reduce their many barriers to receiving 
health services. You can find out more by visiting their website  
(www.henryford.com/body.cfm?id=47741)

Game On Cancer
Game On Cancer is an unprecedented initiative designed to significantly 
raise awareness and support for the fight against cancer. All funds raised 
during the campaign go directly to the patient services fund, which can 
be used to provide cancer patients with subsidies for medication, travel 
costs, childcare, groceries, and any number of needs they might have 
while in treatment. The Josephine Ford Cancer Institute benefits over 
14,000 cancer patients annually, including patients from throughout 
the nation and at the world. Team up with the Detroit Lions and the 
Josephine Ford Cancer Institute to tackle cancer once and for all! Visit 
their website (www.henryford.com/game_on_cancer.cfm?id=59472) and 
like them on Facebook (www.facebook.com/GameOnCancer)

HFHS ‘GIVING TUESDAY’ MOVEMENT (continued)
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by individuals and departments associated with 
HFH. The session highlighted medical discoveries, 
clinical advancements, and the latest in transitional 
research across a broad spectrum of specialties. The 
morning session included advancements in robotic 
kidney surgery, multi-visceral transplantation, and 
innovative interventional gastrointestinal procedures. 
The afternoon session included pioneering techniques 
and procedures in neurosciences, the Center for 
Cancer Surgery and the Center for Structural 
Heart Disease. The presentations were outstanding, 
advancements and new technology amazing, and 
opportunities for improved patient care reassuring. 
Listening to the various speakers and the new 
advancements pioneered at HFH makes one proud 
to be part of a system which advocates medical 
and technological research which is being used 
internationally to enhance patient care.

Saturday provided an opportunity for individual 
departments to hold CME programs to update 
individuals on advancements in their specific 
specialty. This was followed Saturday evening by 
the Jubilee Gala at the MGM Grand attended by 
approximately 750 people. After comments from the 
leadership team of the HFHS, awards were presented 
to various individuals for their long standing 
contributions to the HFHS. These included the Fred 
Whitehouse Award ( Dr. Stanton Elias ), Distinguished  
Career Award ( Dr. Fred Whitehouse ), and Special 
Recognition Award to James Connelly.  Several Career 
Achievement Awards were also presented.  I,m sure 
a good time was enjoyed by all all attendees, and 
anticipation for our next five year reunion.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (Continued from Page 1)
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There’s Still Time to Pledge to the  
Employee Giving Campaign

Pledges are still being accepted for 2016, and are greatly appreciated. For employees 
who have yet to fill out their forms, log in to HR Connect and click on the Employee 
Giving link at the bottom of the page. You may also contact the Development Office at 
313.874.7212 or rseller2@hfhs.org to give via phone or email. For more information, 
and to read testimonials from fellow employees who give, https://onehenry.hfhs.org/
news/Pages/Still-time-to-pledge-to-Employee-Giving.aspx

Caring for colleagues, community and patients.

EMPLOYEEG IVING



DR. RIVAL RETIRES AFTER 46 YEARS OF SERVICE
This past summer Henry Ford Health 
System recognized Dr. Jan Rival’s 46 
years of distinguished service in the 
Department of Medicine. Respected 
by his peers, admired by his students, 
and beloved by 
his patients Jan 
was celebrated at 
a reception held 
Wednesday, June 17.

Jan was raised 
and educated in 
Czechoslovakia and 
earned his medical 
degree, summa 
cum laude, from 
Koemnski University 
in Bratislava. 
He completed 
a fellowship in cardiology at 
Philadelphia General Hospital and 
the Wayne State University School of 
Medicine.

Dr. Rival joined Henry Ford Hospital 
in 1969 and was a division head in 
the Department of Internal Medicine 
from 1985 to 1996. He served as 
president of the Henry Ford medical 

Associatoin from 2000 to 2007 and 
was the recipient of the Fred W. 
Whitehouse M, MD Distinguished 
Career Award in 2008, which 
recognized his exemplary service and 

record of excellence 
that epitomizes the 
mission of the Henry 
Ford Medical Group.

In addition to his 
accomplishments at 
Henry Ford, Dr. Rival 
served as governor of 
the Michigan Chapter 
of the America College 
of Physicians (ACP) 
which presented him 
with its Laureate 
Award and Lifetime 

Achievement Award. In 2015 the 
ACP elevated him to Mastership, 
the highest honor bestowed upon a 
member of the College. He is also a 
fellow in the American College of 
Cardiology, and is the author or co-
0author of more than 40 publications 
and abstracts.

Jan’s contributions to the system 
and to the field of medicine extend 
beyond his own career through his 
work as an educator, teaching and 
leading countless students and future 
physicians. For many years Dr. Rival 
was a clinical Associate Professor of 
medicine at the University of Michigan, 
where he received its Outstanding 
Teacher Award in 1994. His students 
and patients honored him by creating 
a traveling scholarship award in his 
name. This award is presented annually 
to an exceptional resident within the 
Department of Internal Medicine. In 
addition, the Henry Ford Health System 
presents the Jan Rival Outstanding 
Resident Award on an annual basis to a 
physician-in-training selected from all 
of the System’s residents.

Henry Ford Health System is honored 
and humbled to have had such a 
distinguished and respected physician 
as part of our family, and look forward 
to his continued involvement and 
service as a member of the Alumni 
Association, the education of our 
physicians in training, and an annual 
Grand Rounds event.

IN MEMORIAM

Carlisle K. Parker, Jr., M.D.

Carlisle K. Parker, Jr. M.D., Otolaryngology resident from 1957 to 1961 
and Medical Group physician from 1963-65 at Henry Ford Hospital 
passed away April 5, 2015 at the age of 84. Dr. Parker entered the 
United States Air Force in 1961 and was stationed in Wichita Falls, 
Texas for two years before returning to Henry Ford and was on the 
junior staff. In 1965 he opened a private practice in Toledo, Ohio where 
he continued to practice until his retirement in 1996.
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STAY IN TOUCH WITH HENRY FORD MEDICAL GROUP

UPDATE YOUR INFORMATION BY COMPLETING THE FORM BELOW 

Name:_____________________________________________________ Licensure: _______________________

Address:____________________________________________________________________________________

City: _____________________________________________ State:___________ Zip Code: ________________

Preferred Phone Contact:______________________________________________________________________

Preferred Email Contact: _____________________________________________________________________

Position(s) held at Henry Ford: ________________________________________________________________

Dates – From: _________________________________________ To: __________________________________

Dates – From: _________________________________________ To: __________________________________

Current Position/Professional Status and Location: _______________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________

DO YOU HAVE NEWS YOU WOULD LIKE TO SHARE WITH OTHER HFMA MEMBERS?
(use additional sheet as necessary)

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

WOULD YOU LIKE TO SHARE A PHOTO?
Email your digital photo(s) to cdawood1@hfhs.org

Photos should be at least 300dpi in jpeg format

MAIL THIS FORM TO:
Henry Ford Health System

Attn: Alumni Relations/Rounds Editor
1 Ford Place, Suite 5A

Detroit, MI 48202-3450
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Rounds is published by the Henry Ford Medical 
Association for Henry Ford physicians, residents 
and alumni.

Henry Ford Medical Association  
Executive Committee

Lawrence C. Mitchell, M.D., President
Lisa MacLean, M.D., Vice President
Jan Rival, M.D., Secretary
Dorothy Kahkonen, M.D., Treasurer
Eric Scher, M.D., Ex-Officio

Members at Large: 
Mathilda Horst, M.D. 
Lynn Miller, M.D. 
Melissa Times, M.D. 

Managing Editor: 
Clark Dawood
(313) 874-9406
henryford.com/alumni

Have a story or news you would like to 
share with fellow alumni? Whether it’s your 
fondest memory from Henry Ford, professional 
accomplishments or personal news, we want 
to hear form you. Let us know where you 
are and what you have been up to and your 
information will appear in the Alumni Notes 
section of Rounds. E-mail the information 
below to cdawood1@hfhs.org, OR mail to:

Henry Ford Health System
Attn: Alumni Relations/Rounds Editor
1 Ford Place, Suite 5A
Detroit, MI 48202-3450

henryford.com/alumni



WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU

February is American Heart Month!
Heart disease is the leading cause of death for both men 

and women. To prevent heart disease and increase 
awareness of its effects, Henry Ford Health System 
is proudly participating in American Heart Month. 
Throughout the month of February, Henry Ford 
Heart & Vascular Institute will be offering a number 

of Heart Month events and educational talks.  To 
learn more about an event near you, visit henryford.

com/hearthealth. There you can take our newest Heart 
Disease HealthRisk Assessment, an interactive online health 

risk assessment using a medically validated, evidence based, 
assessment that calculates your risk using medical and lifestyle factors to 
generate personalized recommendations. 

Controlling and preventing risk factors is also important for people who already 
have heart disease. This may include parting with old habits and trying new 
things. The Henry Ford Heart & Vascular Institute recommends the following 
strategies to help you get started:

Develop a plan that works for you: Make your own eating and activity plan, or 
modify expert tips to fit your lifestyle. Find out what works best for you and do 
it your way.

Get real: Set goals that are realistic and attainable. Changing too much too fast 
can leave you feeling overwhelmed and frustrated.

Set yourself up for success: Make your surroundings healthy-living friendly by 
stocking up on healthy foods and finding friends who enjoy the same activities 
as you.

To learn more about our upcoming Heart Month events, visit 
henryford.com/hearthealth. To make an appointment with a Henry Ford 
cardiologist or vascular expert call 1-844-725-6424.  


